After School Program in Liepa 2019

But Jesus said, “Let the children come to me. Don’t stop them! For the Kingdom of Heaven belongs to those who are like these children.” (Matthew 19:14)

Jesus Christ is telling us very good and important words – God truly wants us to learn to do good to people. This Bible verse is our main goal. Gratitude to God and also to our supporters who have donated funds so that this project could exist.

This was the tenth year the program has been serving children in Liepa. We began in October and will finish in May. Children have an opportunity to attend four times a week. They come with a joy.

This year the daily attendance was 12-15. Many of them come from families with more than 2 children. There are many such families in our village and most of them are raised only by a mother. For many, a hot soup for dinner is the only hot meal they get.

The daily schedule, same as previously, includes doing homework in the first hour, followed by playing various games, drawing, doing crafts, a Bible class, and a hot meal for dinner. In the last hour we have been playing games, preparing greeting cards, presents and preparing for varied church events. The children have participated in the Walk of the Light before the first Advent, as well in all Church holidays. Big thank you to the congregation for its help with work and produce.

This program is a blessing and very needed for our village, because of the good it does to the families. This program is needed so that children are not wandering on the street, so that they can be settled in one place, learn to love one another, have a hot meal. It all is crucial in our challenging times. Through this program the parents may get to know God better and start attending church occasionally. This year one family – a mother with 5 children – was baptized by immersion. It is a great accomplishment. Another family is on its way.

Gratitude to supporters in Denmark who donated us money to be able to take the children on a trip. We visited a camel park at Raksi, the Amusement Park AB and Riga Zoo. It was a great blessing, because many of the children have never been anywhere and have never seen anything outside of the village.

We would really like to have the program also next year, because of the blessing and value it brings. We trust in God's grace that opens people's hearts who will support us.

Vera Titovica
